
COUNCIL MEMBER ACTIVITY REPORT 

  

To:                Mayor and Council 

From:           Councillor Viktor Brumovsky 

Date:            June 2, 2025 

Subject:       Report for the Months of April and May 2025 

 

April 1 Attended the annual Mackenzie Figure Skating Association’s Ice Show at 
the Recreation Centre 

April 8 Participated in the monthly Chamber of Commerce Directors meeting. 

April 15 Participated in the Mackenzie Energy Futures workshop at the recreation 
centre.  Members of the community were invited by researchers from 
UNBC and UVic to discuss opportunities, realities, and barriers with 
respect to energy availability and usage in Mackenzie. 

April 28 Attended the annual ceremony for the national Day of Mourning for 
workers who have lost their lives due to workplace accidents or 
occupational disease. 

May 2 Helped staff the booths for the District of Mackenzie and the Chamber of 
Commerce at the annual Spring Expo put on by the Chamber of 
Commerce.  I also attended the annual Chamber dance that evening. 

May 3 Visited the annual spring expo to take in the booths, speak with vendors 
and fundraisers as well as viewing the Show and Shine in the upper 
parking lot. 

May 6 Participated in tour of the energy upgrades that were installed in the 
recreation centre last year.  The upgrades are on pace to produce a 28% 
savings in energy use/cost for the facility. 

May 7 Attended the monthly Chamber of Commerce Director’s meeting. 

May 7 Attended the monthly Mackenzie Wildfire Advisory Committee meeting at 
FIrehall No. 1.  Among the topics discussed were wildfire mitigation 
actions for the coming summer, firesmart home audits and rebates, and 
opportunities for additional collaboration between all parties. 

May 23 Participated in a meeting with Enbridge regarding Sunrise Expansion 
Program, workforce accommodation, and potential benefits for Mackenzie 
during and after the project. 

May 24 Attended the Grand Opening ceremony for Firehall No.1.  Tours 
demonstrated many great design features that will enhance safety for both 
the community and the firefighters who protect us all. 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

Councillor Brumovsky 


